USATF ADIRONDACK ASSOCIATION 

ANNUAL MEETING

SEPTEMBER 16, 2003

MINUTES

Attending: Chet Boelke, Sharon Boelke, Jim Bowles, Emily Bryans, Joe Cargioli, Nicole DePasquale, Pat Glover, Ed Neiles, Richard O’Riley, George Regan, Cheryl Rellinger, Chris Rush, Kathy Sullivan, Roberto Vives.

1.  Introduction of Candidates:   Nominees for Association offices and committee chairs were invited to give brief summaries of their backgrounds.  Those nominees present: Emily Bryans, Joe Cargioli, Nicole DePasquale, Pat Glover, Ed Neiles, Richard O’Riley, George Regan, Cheryl Rellinger, Chris Rush, and Roberto Vives did so.  (see attached summaries)   George Regan provided background on those candidates who were not able to attend.

2. Election of Officers and Committee Chairs:  Chris Rush presented to the meeting the slate of nominees for association officers and committee chairs for 2004-05.  There were no further nominations from the floor.  It was moved (Cheryl Rellinger) and seconded (Jim Bowles) that nominations be closed.  The motion passed unanimously and the slate was accepted by acclamation.

3. Association By-Laws:  George Regan noted that the National Office had informed the Association that the amendments to the Association’s by-laws which were submitted after the August meeting had been approved as complying with the National Association’s guidelines.  Chris Rush pointed out that the Adirondack Association had already approved the amendments at its August meeting, and it was not necessary to vote again.  George will instruct office staff to prepare correspondence to the National verifying that these amendments have been approved and adopted by the Association.

4. Other items discussed:  
· Strategic Plan Update:  Joe Cargioli, newly elected Executive Vice President, volunteered to organize and chair the process for updating a Strategic Plan for the Association.
· National Meeting:   The Annual Meeting of the National Association will take place December 4 – 7, in Greensboro, North Carolina. Officers and Committee Chairs are encouraged to attend. 
· Officials:  Kathy Sullivan, who is currently serving as Assigner for the Association’s officials, noted that there are currently 38 certified officials on the roster and efforts continue to recruit new people.  Also, training needs to be provided for officials in the area of race walking.
· Other Committees:   Ed Neiles recommended that a separate committee be established for Cross Country.  This will be considered by the LDR committee chairs.  
· Action Items:  The LDR and Track & Field Chairs will convene during the next month to develop recommendations and annual work plans for 2004.
5. Adjournment:   It was moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned.  The motion passed unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:28.

Respectfully submitted,

               Christopher Rush, Secretary

.
